
City of Pensacola

Memorandum

222 West Main Street
Pensacola, FL  32502

File #: 20-00217 City Council 5/28/2020

LEGISLATIVE ACTION ITEM

SPONSOR: Grover C. Robinson, IV, Mayor

SUBJECT:

PENSACOLA INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT - EXTENSION OF PUBLIC PARKING SERVICES
MANAGEMENT AGREEMENT

RECOMMENDATION:

That City Council authorize the Mayor to execute Amendment No. 3 with Republic Parking Systems,
LLC, to provide for two one-year extensions of the management agreement covering the operation of
the public parking facilities at Pensacola International Airport.

HEARING REQUIRED: No Hearing Required

SUMMARY:

The Airport contracts with Republic Parking for the day-to-day management of the public parking
facilities at the Pensacola International Airport. This activity was solicited under a Request for
Proposal issued in 2010. Under the management agreement, Republic coordinates with the Airport
for desired service levels and has personnel on-site 24 hours a day to provide for the operational
needs of the four public parking areas. These areas include the parking garage, main surface lot,
economy lot 1, and economy lot 2. All revenues from the parking operation are deposited into an
Airport account. The Airport reimburses Republic for their actual operating expenses in accordance
with an annually reviewed and approved budget, and the Airport pays a monthly management fee as
set in the contract.

The agreement was set to expire at the end of January 2021. Typically, this would have been
advertised for continuing parking management services under a Request for Proposal that would
have gone by June and be reviewed by the August/September timeframe. In light of the uncertainly
to the Airport posed by the current COVID-19 pandemic, staff does not believe the environment is
conducive to soliciting proposals for these services. Until the situation stabilizes, whereby the Airport
can better evaluate long-term operational needs related to public parking, it is proposed that the
current management agreement be extended for two one-year terms, with all conditions remaining in
place.

Republic Parking is a nationwide firm and provides these services at airports across the country.
They have otherwise provided exemplary services to Pensacola, and have shown a willingness to
work with Airport staff to adjust to the changing environment presented by COVID-19.
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PRIOR ACTION:

November 18, 2010 - City Council awarded Proposal No. 10-019, Public Parking Management
Services, to Republic Parking Systems, Inc.

FUNDING:

N/A

FINANCIAL IMPACT:

Funds for the parking management services were included and are available in the Airport’s Fiscal
Year 2020 Budget.

CITY ATTORNEY REVIEW: Yes

 4/30/2020

STAFF CONTACT:

Keith Wilkins, City Administrator
Richard Barker, Jr., Deputy City Administrator - Administration & Enterprise
Daniel Flynn, Airport Director

ATTACHMENTS:

1) Republic Parking Amendment No. 3

PRESENTATION: No end
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